Herne Hill Road Medical - Patient Participation Group meeting - 24/5/16
Attending - Wai Ha, PPG Network; Daniel, new receptionist; June, receptionist; PPG members - Eugene, Yvonne, Mary, Joe, Constantine, Nicol, Karen 
Wai Ha has been talking to Bernadette, Practice Manager about how the Group can move forward, maybe be more active and decide what it wants to do as the voice of patients of the practice. 
 Discussions around  the launch of patient online access (we watched the link below) 
https://www.england.nhs.uk/ourwork/pe/patient-online/
Wai Ha outlined benefits for patients, eg, 
Booking and cancelling appointments 
Re ordering prescriptions, if on long-term medication
Buying travel insurance 
Patients can access - Summary of patient's records; not the full picture but relevant for information sharing, which they can check - highlights such things as allergies, etc 
Not all people want to be online but consider - before 9am, surgeries receive about 300 calls - having patients online frees up time for those that need more time to talk to receptionists and who don't have online access. 
Wai Ha told us there's training being offered on the process of how to get online and how to talk patients through the process. 
We were encouraged that PPG member  Nicol will do the training on 7th June, along with practice staff. We decided the best way to move forward was to share this information with patients at a PPG Tea and Chat event at the surgery on Wed, 22 June, 2.30pm. 
Nicol, we can speak after the training and before the 22nd if this would help? 
As well as sharing this information, we thought the focus could be Access generally and talking to patients might help us formulate as a group the sorts of things we'd like to do to support patients and the surgery. 
We agreed we have enjoyed and been successful  with running events in the past, health awareness etc,and we were probably more cohesive as a group then; but we agreed with Wai Ha that it is good to review things from time to time and think about how we can best serve the patients and the surgery, recruit more members etc. 
Action points 
Group to meet at 2pm at surgery on 22nd June to help prepare for event
Karen will bring some produce from Loughborough Farm, maybe some volunteers for small stall to engage people 
Wai Ha? - look at getting Grant?? To come and speak at the event 
Wai Ha/June - liaise re promotional material about online access 
Karen to contact Bernadette re date of next newsletter, get small article in if before 22 June ? 
We also discussed representation at the PPG network meetings - the next one is June 29th, 5.30-8pm and Daniel, Joe and possibly Yvonne can attend. 
Karen can be contacted at ohooperk@gmail.com 
0207 2747132 
07981633947 (Please note - I have a hearing impairment and it is difficult to hear on a mobile phone). 
